Please address all correspondence to; Kenya Medical Training College P.O Box 30195-00100, Nairobi.



Tel: 020 – 2725711/2/3/4, 020 – 2081822/3 0737 – 352543/0706 – 541869

Email: info@kmtc.ac.ke
Website: www.kmtc.ac.ke

Kmtc\_official
KMTCofficial

## **Kenya Medical Training College**

When replying please quote; Ref No.: KMTC/CIR/7/VOL.V

Date: October 30, 2020

To: KMTC Students KMTC Staff

## RE: <u>UPDATE ON GRADUATION, PHYSICAL RE-OPENING AND ONLINE CLASSES</u>

Reference is made to a circular dated Monday October 12, 2020 on the schedule of College re-opening, copy attached.

This is to inform you that the Board of Directors in a meeting held on October 27, 2020 resolved as follows: -

- i. That the College will hold its 88th Graduation Ceremony on December 3, 2020, virtually;
- ii. That clearance for the Graduating class of 2020 is ongoing and shall be done up to November 20, 2020;
- iii. That due to the rising number of COVID-19 cases in the country (<a href="https://www.coronatracker.com/country/kenya/">https://www.coronatracker.com/country/kenya/</a>) and following consultation with the Ministry of Health, the Final Qualifying Examination Candidates will not be reporting to the College on November 2, 2020 as earlier communicated. Dates for possible physical re-opening and reporting of all students will be communicated once the Coronavirus pandemic in managed (downward trend of positivity rate);
- iv. Online Classes for all students will continue:
- v. The College will continue to monitor the trend of COVID-19 and provide regular updates.

The College has put in place the necessary measures to adhere to Government protocols to mitigate against the spread of COVID-19. Also, the College has undertaken a sensitization on COVID-19 infection prevention and control, psycho-social support and use of Personal Protective Equipment (PPEs).

The COVID-19 pandemic has presented unprecedented challenges that have affected all aspects of life, including teaching and learning. We, therefore, request your patience as we remain focused on the health and wellbeing of our students and staff.

Thank you.

Yours Sincerely

Alto

Prof. Michael Kiptoo Chief Executive Officer

CC: Chairperson, KMTC Board of Directors

